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THE ENCHANTMENT FLYER

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE
TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE

VOLUME 40 NO. 11 NOVEMBER 2018

About Us (taken from our very own website).....

Helpful Members: Learn from the members: Where can | get insurance? Where can | get replacements parts? Who knows how
this is supposed to work? How do | get lower cost vehicle licensing? Can anyone fix this? Is this normal? Wow, what’s that thing?

Tasty Food and Good Company! What’s T'n Vittles? Each month a member (members take turns) arranges (hosts) a morning meal.

Each participant pays for his/her own meal. It is always held locally (usually at a restaurant) during weekend morning hours, during
low traffic times.

Good Times! What’s the Rubber Chicken? Is this a good thing? Well, not really, but it sure can be funny. Members earn the
“rubber chicken” award (max. 2 honorees at a time please) for, well . . ., boo-boos. Members qualify by doing things like: driving
into the ditch, instead of on the road; leaving after a rest stop, and forgetting a passenger; flat tires w/o a pump or spare, etc.

The Enchantment Flyer is published monthly for the Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque for their viewing. If you have something you would like to
submit, please contact Linda at 505 459 5897 or email Imrlulubell@juno.com
Thanks for reading and keep on a T’ing!

Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque
PO Box 30473
Albuquerque, NM

We are an official chapter of the MTFCA and membership is
encouraged. Dues are $40 per year which includes the Vintage
Ford Magazine and free admission to the museum among

87190-0473 other things. Send your membership to:
T MTFCA
www.tinlizziesofabq.com
PO Box 996

Richmond, IN 47375-0996
765 855 5248 or email susan@mtfca.com
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From the President:
[ have just returned from the Long Beach Model T club’s Tri-State tour based in Laughlin, NV. I had a great time visiting the

sites on old Route 66 as well as visiting with old friends and making new friends. I really enjoy being a member of the
MTFCA. If [ was not a national member, | would not have had the opportunity to participate in the Tri-State tour. If you are
nota MTFCA member, please join because it is a rewarding social investment.

I encourage all Tin Lizzies ABQ members to be involved in our local chapter. Recently I received very valuable input from
several members. | appreciate the fact that we are able to express our opinions on various items and arrive at a club
decision. At the November meeting we will hold elections for Tin Lizzies officers and directors. [ want to thank the Board of
Directors for all their efforts in developing the slate of candidates. It is not too late to volunteer to run for a position. Please

contact the Board and let them know you are interested in being placed on the ballot.

Kirkiep
Long Beach Model Ts Tri-State Tour, Laughlin, NV
2018 OFFICERS
President Kirk Peterson 505 670 8978 susanandkirk@msn.com
Vice President Larry Azevedo 505898 7700 dribblebit@comcast.net
Secretary Sharon Dominguez 505401 3311 sdominguez@cabq.gov
Treasurer Marilyn Duncan 505 345 1343 pandmdu@swcp.com

2018 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Vern Willan

5052382028

Willan10@msn.com

Paul Duncan

505 345 1343

pandmdu@swcp.com

Dave Ferro

850508 7778

dferro541@aol.com

2018 COMMITTEE CHAIRS

Car Council

Dave Merewether

505881 0104

dmerewether@aol.com

Email Jessica Lance 505 459 6553 Tinlizziesofabg@gmail.com
Historian Marilyn Duncan 505 345 1343 pandmdu@swcp.com
Hospitality Fran Gurule 505821 3238 llampit@q.com

Librarian Mark Dominguez 505 264 9970 mtford@g.com

Meeting Refreshments

Linda Riel

505 459 5897

Imrlulubell@juno.com

Parliamentarian

Irene Navarre

505883 3175

hinavarre@aol.com

Program Coordinator

Board of Directors

Quartermaster Larry Azevedo 505898 7700 dribblebit@comcast.net
Telephone Ann Merewether 5057102210 amerewether@aol.com
T n Vittles Linda Riel 505 459 5897 Imrlulubell@juno.com
Web Master(s) Mark Wing & 505 331 8741 msjbwing@msn.com

Philip Lance

505 4502221

Pklance@msn.com




/REMINDER: Membership renewal is upon us. Go to our webpage,\
tinlizziesofabq.com and click on membership & meetings and use

the drop down for membership application then click on tin lizzies
application form. Print it, fill it out and return to Marilyn with your
dues payment. There will also be forms available at our meeting in
November for you to fill out as well. The information you provide

is for our Club’s recording purposes. Please make sure to notify us

of any changes to your information.

\Thank you

(Tin Lizzies Library......

AN

There are many books and other media ready to be checked out. For
a listing of all that is available, you can access it from our website.
www.tinlizziesofabq.com
or call our Librarian
Mark Dominguez at 505 264 9970

\_ J

Hospitality Corner .......
Please let Fran know if/when you hear of something.

Thank you

e

ecause we have been fortunate to acquire so many new members
and in an effort to learn everyone's name, those who have a name
badge, PLEASE wear them on a regular basis to our meetings,
breakfast and any “club function”.

-

If you would like a Tin Lizzies name badge, please let me know how
you want your name to appear and if you would like a pin back or a
magnet back and send your information to Imrllubell@juno.com or
call Linda @ 505 459 5897. They will cost around $10.00 each which
will include shipping but I will not know for sure until the order
\comes in and [ will contact each of you for your cost. )

(v )

Do you have a t-shirt, jacket, sweatshirt or cap that you would like to
have our Tin Lizzies logo embroidered on? If so, for about $10 or so it
can be taken care of. Please visit
The Image Creator
4730 D Jefferson NE
Albuquerque, NM 87109

]
- J
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ACOMING EVENTS 2018..... \

For a listing of all breakfast dates, locations
and any additional information, please see
page 5. (page can be printed to have a
hardcopy of listing)

For a listing of our meeting dates, please
see page 5. (page can be printed to have a
hardcopy of listing)

| | | | | | | | | |
Last months of 2018:

November 3 - Feed NM Kids & APS Kids Car
Show/Lunch Phillip & Sons Hot Rod Service
4101 4th StNW 9 - 3 $20 call 264 9081

November 3 - Los Lunas Car Show @ 120
Nelson Lane hosted by VHS Cheer Booster Club
$20 entry fee. Contact Tammy 505 573 0731

November 17 - St Felix Pantry Food & Toy
Motorcycle Run @ 4210 Meadowlark Lane SE in
Rio Rancho.

December 9 - Holiday Party (see page 6 for info)

NMCC Up Coming Local Events: December 16
Driving Divas Going to the Dogs Show Fastino's

Upcoming 2019:

MTFCA 2019 National Tour in Sierra Vista, AZ is
February 16 thru 22 . Registration begins
August 1, 2018.

\ Tell them Linda sent you. Contact me for questions. )

o /

Do you have a passion for real old cars? Do you like to collect pictures, models, advertisements, parts or just like to talk about old
cars? If so, come visit the Horseless Carriage Club of America HCCA - Albuquerque Chapter on the 4th Tuesday of each month 7 pm
at Ortega’s located @ 3671 Wyoming NE. Call John Hayne 505 294 4434 for more information.
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HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!

Les & Ruth Haley 11/2
Al & Marilyn Schwanke 11/2
Vern &Pat Willan 11/7
Philip & Jessica Lance 11/17
Doyle & Gayle Gaines 12/17
Bill & Luise Robinson 12/23
John & Lana Gilkison 12/26
Steve & Tamara Wheeler 12/27
Paul & Barbara Carpenter | 12/28
Frank & Susan Lewark 12/29

HAPPY BIRTHDAY !

Steve Kranz 11/1

Rose Ross 11/4

Mary Jo McKinstry 11/5

Barb Johnson 11/6

Kameron Peterson 11/7

Cathy Miles 11/10
Jim Armstrong 11/12
John Gibbs 11/14
Donna Rowland 11/15
Vernon Houston 11/18
Vaughn Rockafellow | 11/19
Johnel Scarborough 11/21
Samantha Sanchez 11/23
Lena Schritter 11/24
Bill Hansen 11/26
Patti Schroeder 11/26
Janie Burton 11/28
Russell Dilts 11/28

Don Mitchell 12/1

Anabell Konwiser 12/2

Joshua Lines 12/7

Susan Lewark 12/10
Ed Merewether 12/11
RitaLoy Simmons 12/13
Leonard Scarborough | 12/14
James Evrage 12/15
Lizzy Young 12/20
Steve Wheeler 12/21
Richard Olona 12/23
Carol Burnett 12/25
Mistee Thomson 12/26
Doug Turner 12/28
David Ferro 12/31

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS: Not only for our new members, but for everyone. PLEASE let Marilyn Duncan know if you
have a change in information. She will update the membership roster accordingly and have a hardcopy available. Welcome
to all of our new members.

Model T Insurance: Even though we have insurance for our Club through MTFCA, you still need to have your Model T
insured. Check out Hagerty, JC Taylor and Classic Auto.

Welcome to The Tin Lizzies Family ...John & Lana Gilkison

Coming together is a beginning; Keeping together is progress; Working together is success.

Henry Ford

For several months, | have been trying to get ahold of Kirby since he had ordered a name badge. Last month Fran sent a
card out to him and a niece of Kirby’s from Georgia called Kirk to notify that Kirby had passed away back in April. Kirby was
a regular participant at the work party’s.
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If you would like to sponsor a breakfast, or bring snacks to one of our meetings, call Linda Riel @ 459-5897, or email

Imrlulubell@juno.com. Those signed up, please contact Linda ASAP when you have chosen the location!

T n Vittles

Date Hosted By Place
1/13 Linda Riel Cocina Azul @ 4243 Montgomery NE (west of Jefferson) 8:30 thank you
2/10 Bob & Robbi Ross Le Peep @ 2125 Louisiana NE (Indian School/140) thank you
3/10 Vaughn Rockafellow Weck's @ 6621 4th NW (north of Osuna) 8:30 thank you
4/14 Vernon & JoAn Armstrong Sopa's @ 1700 Bosque Farms Blvd (hwy 47) in Bosque Farms thank you
5/12 Dave Ferro Teofilo’s @ 144 Main St in Los Lunas 11:00 am brunch thank you
6/2 Betty Housholder The Vineyard (our meeting place) thank you
7/14 Sharron & Rita-Loy 294 Broken Arrow Trail (east mountains) stay tuned for info thank you
8/4 Linda Riel Chili Time @ 3107 Eubank NE 8:30 thank you
9/8 Mark & Susan Wing Weck’s @ 6650 Holly Ave NE (Paseo del Norte thank you
10/13 Phil & Jessica Lance Placitas Café @ 221 NM-165 in Placitas 9 am thank you
11/10 Rose Ross Weck’s @ 6621 4th NW (north of Osuna) 8:30
December |No Breakfast No Breakfast

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE

BREAKFAST STARTS @ 8:00 A.M. UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED

SOME FOOD FOR THOUGHT: HAVE YOU CONSIDERED PUTTING TOGETHER A LITTLE TOUR/EXCURSION
AFTER HOSTING A BREAKFAST.

Meeting
Refreshments

Date Provided By Provided By
1/25 President Vice President thank you
2/22 Sharron & Rita-Loy Al & Marilyn Schwanke thank you
3/22 Betty Housholder Vern & Pat Willan thank you
4/26 Brian Dean Jeff Richards thank you
5/24 Mark & Susan Wing Kirk & Susan Peterson thank you
6/28 Fran Gurule Bob Hawk & Liz Scott thank you
7/26 Mark & Sharon Dominguez Stan & Janice Gauna thank you
8/23 Robbi Ross Marilyn Duncan thank you
9/20 Dave & Ann Merewether Dave Ferro thank you
10/25 Gerald Hash Vern & Pat Willan thank you

1 week early due to Thanksgiving on

11/15 Guys With Pies Guys With Pies the 22nd
December No Meeting No Meeting

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE

FOR 2019—CONSIDER HOSTING A BREAKFAST OR PROVIDE MEETING REFRESHMENTS AT ONE OF OUR MONTHLY
MEETINGS. 1 WILL HAVE SIGN UP SHEETS AT OUR NOVEMBER MEETING. IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS, PLEASE
CONTACT ME. 505 459 5897 OR LMRLULUBELL@]JUNO. COM
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The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque
Holiday Luncheon/Installation Banquet
The Cooperage Banquet Room
7220 Lomas Blvd NE
(SE Corner of Lomas and Louisiana)
Sunday, December 9, 2018
12:30PM
All RSVP’s need to be made and paid for by December 1, 2018

$15.00 PER PERSON
Choice of:
PRIME RIB AU JUS FRESH COLUMBIAN SALMON
TOP SIRLOIN & SHRIMP SCAMPI GRILLED HAWAIIAN CHICKEN

All Entrees include:
Salad & soup bar -~ Roasted red potatoes & Veggie - Iced tea, coffee, sodas
Selection of mini fruit tarts, brownies & holiday cookies
We encourage you to wear period clothing and, if weather permits, drive your T’s.

Questions? Contact Sharon Dominguez at 401 3311

FOR SALE:

1924 Model T Tudor sedan ~ $15,000 (negotiable) Includes - Tachometer, 2-speed Ruckstell rear end, directional signals, Model
A carb with air cleaner, distributor, spare tire and wheel (mounted). Includes open trailer to haul/tow. Contact Carolyn Souther
at csouther7@gmail.com or 505 328 8018. (see pictures next page)

Free 15 page illustrated list of 1911—1927 Model T Parts, assemblies and single items - some you wont find in catalogues or
swap meets. Are you restoring a T or thinking of building a speedster? Save on shipping and call John Hayne @ 505 294 4434.

Complete steering wheel - good condition, no cracks or missing chunks $75. Call Steve Suttle @ 505 828 2165..

1926 Model T Roadster $7,000. Contact Jeff Richards @ 505 350 2420 for more information. Additional pictures will be provided
and sent via email. (see picture next page)

1926 Model T Roadster Pick-up $5,000. Contact Tom MacGugan 575 993 9427 (see pictures next page)



November Page 7

———

~J Ntg
= P

Nk
<3

Elections are here.....consider running as an Officer or as a member of the Board
President Vice President Treasurer Secretary
Board of Director Board of Director Board of Director

What makes the Tin Lizzies as special and unique as we are, is the many people who step up and help
make it the success that it has become. Perhaps one of our Committee Chairs interests you.....or just
help out the Chair Person....

Car Council Email Historian Hospitality Librarian Meeting Refreshments
Parliamentarian
Program Coordinator (along with Board of Directors) Quartermaster Telephone

T n Vittles Web Master

Don Souther’s 1924 Tudor Sedan and trailer l Jeff Richard’s 1926 Roadster

Past Happenings......... Fashion Show on 9/22 at the
Route 66 RV Park coordinated by Janice and narrated by
Lorna. All of the fashion models and members of the RV
park. Lunch provided.
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Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque Mesilla Valley Tour
September 26-30, 2018
By Paul & Marilyn Duncan, Albuquerque Tour Coordinators

The Mesilla Valley Tour based in Las Cruces, NM had been in the planning stages for more than two years
involving club members, Paul & Marilyn Duncan, Tom MacGugan, Kameron Peterson and Robbi Ross. On the first day,
Wednesday September 26 participants gathered at the Hilton Garden Inn. Marilyn and Pat Willan registered the
participants. That evening, Roger Walker, a lecturer at Dofia Ana Community College Las Cruces led a discussion of
historical aspects of New Mexico settlements including the East-West highways across New Mexico.

On Thursday September 27, thirteen T’s and 2 A’s left the hotel for a scenic 40-mile caravan drive
through the verdant Mesilla Valley agricultural region to Santa Teresa, NM for a visit to War Eagles Air & Car
Museum. We were welcomed by the Museum Executive Director, Bob Dockendorf and then toured the Museum’s
extensive collection of historic aircraft and classic cars that includes several Model Ts. During our time there,
additional members of the Southwest Classic Car Club in El Paso brought their Model A’s and Corvettes to join the
car show at the Museum. We hosted nearly 50 people, including Tour participants, the Southwest Car Club
members and Museum staff. Tour drivers returned on their own to the hotel.

On Friday September 27, eight T’s left the hotel early for the 136-mile round trip journey to White
Sands National Monument. We crossed Las Cruces on the east side via Sonoma Ranch Road the Bataan Memorial
Frontage road along US Hwy 70. Near Organ, NM we continued on Hwy 70 driving up and over the San Augustin
Pass (6,000ft). The grade at the top of the Pass was 6% and the non-Ruckstell axle T’s needed Low band for a
short distance. Nearing the top of the Pass, Mark & Susan Wing’s 1925 coupe developed a grinding noise in the
transmission and we winched it onto the Trouble Trailer. On the East side of the Pass Vern and Pat Willan and Jeff
Richards and Linda Riel turned off to tour the White Sands Missile Range Museum. The five remaining T’s and the
trouble trailer continued an additional 35 miles across the Tularosa Basin to the White Sands National
Monument. The white sands in the Basin are gypsum crystals picked up by the prevailing winds and then
deposited into dunes.

We stopped briefly at the Visitor Center and then drove an additional 8 miles on the scenic Dunes Drive
to the Yucca picnic area. The last 3 miles is not paved and the white gypsum forms a hard and smooth driving
surface similar to driving on ice.

The unique sun shaded picnic tables appeared as silver sails on a white sea! Each T parked at a separate
table for their picnic lunch and many visitors stopped by to talk and look at the cars and take pictures. After lunch
we hiked on the dunes and posed for pictures with the T’s.

Following a top off of the gas tanks, all of the Monument group made the return with no major issues.
Paul’s 1920 was at the upper level of temperature and he needed to off load several of his passengers and Kirk
Peterson’s 1927 went through some fuel- starved hiccups.

Saturday September 29th was an unstructured day with many options. Many toured the nearby NM
Farm and Ranch Heritage Museum and some drove the 10 miles up to the Dripping Springs Natural Area, while
other enjoyed shopping and the Farmer’s & Crafts Market in Downtown Las Cruces.

On Saturday evening the final banquet was held at the historic La Posta de Mesilla in the Old Town. Thirty
-seven appeared for dinner and most were in their best vintage attire. Tour Coordinator, Paul Duncan presented
Awards for the following: (1) Tour Coordinators, Tom MacGugan, Kameron Peterson and Marilyn Duncan (2)
Tour Support including providing hospitality goods, photography and coordinating the Tour Photo Contest to
Linda Riel, Mark & Susan Wing, Dave Ferro & Rebecca Wiegand (3) “Good Samaritan Award” to Sharron
Geilenfeldt for stopping to assist the Merewethers following a tire blowout on I-25. (4) First Completed Tour Day
Car Awards to Jeff Richard’s 1925 Touring (The Colonel) for completing 2-full days of touring and Dave & Ann
Merewether’s 1922 Centerdoor for completing 1-full day of touring.

On Sunday September 30th, all Tour participants loaded their cars and headed for home. Tour
Coordinator, Kameron Peterson stayed at the hotel to make sure that everyone was loaded and on their way. All
arrived safely home from the Tour.

Many Photographs and Details of the Mesilla Valley Tour have been posted by Mark Wing on the Club website: http://
www.tinlizziesofabq.com/mesilla-valley-tour-wed-sept-26-2018/

Rev. MHD 10/30/18
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Past Happenings........Messila Valley Tour September 26th—30th. Check-in gatherings/unloading and various shots of the tour.

= the
W) 2ASOA,

Past Happenings........Balloon Fiesta on 10/7 showing
how we keep warm in the dark. Betty our coordinator,
our view of the launch field and our T’s on display.

Past Happenings......... breakfast
on 10/13 at Placitas Cafe hosted
by Phil & Jessica. One of our
enjoyments....eating and
shopping for bargains.

\_




November Page 10

Tin Lizzies Club Meeting Minutes
10/25/2018

Board Members in Attendance: K. Peterson, S. Dominguez, V. Willan, D. Ferro
Meeting Called to order at 7:00 pm and the Pledge was recited by those in attendance.

Members with medical/miracle issues: Tom Miles - Good to see him on the Tour; Tom Christofferson attended the Texas T
Party Tour with K. Peterson; Don Lauritsen will be having some skin cancer taken off his neck next week; Danielle Lance do-
ing well after her car accident; Kirby Oehmke - His niece let us know that he passed away in April and there was a memorial
service for him in June.

President Peterson welcomed the members to the October meeting and introduced new member Don Neidigk.

Approval of minutes of last meeting as posted in newsletter. Are there any corrections or additions? If not, the minutes stand
approved as published.

Vice President Report - Larry is in Gilroy so there will be no raffle tonight.

Treasurers Report - Sharon on behalf of Marilyn - Club is in good financial shape.

Membership Report - Sharon for Marilyn - 1 new member, 104 current memberships and new Roster has been sent via
email. Eligible Life Memberships for 2019 are Tom MacGugan and Les & Ruth Haley. Paperwork sent to them. Paid Life
Memberships are available for a one-time payment of $150. Contact Marilyn if you are interested.

Secretary's Report - Sharon - Sent a “Thank-You” letter to Craig Vencill for the fair parking.

Committee Reports

Car Council - David Merewether - did not attend meeting so nothing to report.

E-Mail - Phil - not present. K. Peterson notified club that a “spam” email has been going around about a payment for bill.
Don’t fall for it!

Telephone - Ann - Calls are being made.

Newsletter - Kirk for Linda, deadline is Sunday the 28t of October.

Website - Mark Wing - Has updated the website with the Fashion Show at Route 66; the Mesilla Valley Tour, the Balloon
Fiesta and T'n Vittles at the Placitas Café. Visitors to the site for the month: 9300

Hospitality - Fran - not present.

Librarian - Mark Dominguez - Books and videos ready and waiting to be checked out

State Fair - Mark Dominguez - Still scheduled for next September!

Quartermaster - Larry in Gilroy

Historian - Sharon for Marilyn, Nothing new to report.

Future Meeting Refreshments - Kirk for Linda - November meeting is our time-honored tradition of “Guys with Pies”
provided by the men of the Tin Lizzies. Please consider providing our meeting refreshments along with another one of our
fellow members. Sign-up sheets for next year at the November meeting. Let her know if you have any questions.

Future T n Vittles Breakfast - Kirk for Linda - 8 am - November 10 at Weck’s located 10131 Coors NW (s of Alameda near
Harbor Freight). Please consider hosting a breakfast in 2019. Sign-up sheets for next year at the November meeting. Let her
know if you have any questions. (Note: after our club meeting the location and time have been clarified. Breakfast will
be at the Weck’s on 4th and Osuna at 8:30 am.)

Other Reports:

Fashion Show - Janice for Lorna - reported that everyone had a great time. The RVers were impressed with the clothes and
how many people we had as models. They provided the club with lots of good food at the dinner following the fashion show.
Janice sent a “Thank-You” card to Kirk Peterson for the club (Kirk thought it was just for him!).

Mesilla Valley Tour - Sharon report for Marilyn -34 Tour participants and 13 Model T’s that drove at least part of the Tour
and 4 Borderland A Club members with their cars. The War Eagles Museum 15 additional members of the Southwest Classic
Car Cub (Model As & Corvettes) plus 4 Museum Staff joined us for lunch. Monies collected plus cash donations by the extra
Santa Teresa lunch guests covered all Expenses of the Tour. A financial summary is available to review. The Club provided
paper goods for the tour. Remaining breakfast breads and brownies were frozen and will be brought to future work parties.
Thanks to all who helped make the tour successful. President Peterson gave a special Thank You to Susan Wing for all the
wonderful baked goods she made.

Swap Meet - John Hayne reported that it was successful, but they lost money because the soccer fields were unusable.
Looking at other locations for next year including Grass Lands or Albuquerque.

Tractor Supply - Bob Ross - 2 Model T’s were there - Beck’s and Ross’s. Talked about Model T’s to a lot of people.
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Balloon Fiesta - Sunday October 7th Betty - There were 8 T’s and the Fire Engine; with 4 of them coming in on Saturday
afternoon and parking on the grass overnight. Weather didn’t allow the balloons to launch, but many still inflated on the
field. Thanks to those who showed up. We had a great time.

T n Vittles Breakfast - Mark Wing for Phil Lance - Breakfast was at the Placitas Café on October 13t and there were 10
people and 1 T that came. Food was good and we went over to the flea market that was next door.

Announcements:
Please join the MTFCA because helps pay for our Chapter event insurance as well as the VF

Membership dues are due - See Marilyn in November to get yours paid!

Don Neidigk coupe - He has a late 26-27 coupe from California. Itis in good shape and he is hoping to get it running in the
next 90 days.

1922 Engine Raffle- Florida club is selling $25 raffle tickets to benefit the Youth Scholarship and Piquet museum. You
should have gotten an email regarding this.

Jeff Richards coupe - purchased a 25 coupe. Itis in good shape.

Unfinished Business:

Dyno Testing - John Gibbs - not present

Holiday Party & Installation - Sharon reported that the holiday party will be Sunday, December 9t from 12:30pm till
3:30pm at the Cooperage on Lomas. Costis $15.00 per person and she is currently taking RSVP/money for this event.
Deadline for RSVP’s is December 1st,

Nominating Committee - Board of Directors - floor was opened for nominations for the 2019 Officers and Board of
Directors. Current candidates for officers and board are as follows:

President: Paul Duncan Vice-President: Dave Ferro
Secretary: Jahn Wright Treasurer: Marilyn Duncan
Directors: Mark Dominguez Phil Lance Linda Riel Vern Willan

MTFCA Members please consider running for an office. Nominations from the floor yielded no new candidates at this time.

New Business:

MTFCA Challenge Match - (11/5-13/2018). Memorial Donations to the Museum for 3 Tin Lizzie members passing in 2018:
Vernon Houston, Michael Housholder & Kirby Oehmke. Total $150. Motion made by V. Willan for the club to donate $500 +
the memorial $150. Motion 2nd by M. Dominguez. Discussion included a review of the Standing Rule regarding this
donation. Vote taken.  Motion for the club to donate a total of $650 was passed unanimously.

V. Rockafellow recently went to the AACA Museum in Hershey, PA and recommends it to anyone visiting in the area. He
said they have top-notch cars on display.

New Business from the floor:
Susan Wing - Made a motion that the club make a $200 donation to the War Eagles Air Museum in Santa Teresa. Motion
2ndby D. Ferro. Discussion. Vote taken. Motion for the club to donate $200 was passed unanimously.

D. Ferro - Reminded everyone that have pictures for the Photo contest to email them to him.
Rubber Chicken Award - M. Wing received the Rubber Chicken for needing to have his car trailered in one day of the tour.

For Sale or Trade?
Tommy Mac - 26 Pickup - see pictures from the Chama tour of his Pickup. Offer could include the trailer.
J. Hayne - Has 4 wood wheels, 5 clincher rims and 3 inner tubes for sale. See him for pricing.

Raffle Reminder: - No raffle tonight
Break.
Program - No program tonight.

Thanks for the Refreshments - Gerald Hash and the Willan’s.
Next Month Refreshments - Guys with Pies November 15th.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15pm.
Minutes submitted by S. Dominguez
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PO Box 30473
Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473

RICH FORD

8601 LOMAS BLVD. NE, ALBUQUERQUE, NM 87112
SALES: 1-800-950-6529 | SERVICE: 1-800-917-6016

RICH FORD HAS GRACIOUSLY SPONSORED THE TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE FOR MANY YEARS.
PLEASE PATRONIZE THEM IF YOU ARE LOOKING FOR SERVICE OR TO BUY A NEW CAR.

EDGEWOOD

19 PLAZA LOOP, EDGEWOOD, NM 87015
SALES: 1-800-673-9935 | SERVICE: 1-800-673-9935

ATTENTION:
The Tin Lizzies meet on the 4th Thursday of each month at

The Vineyard
6118 Edith Blvd NE @ 7:00 PM

COME JOIN THE FUN'!

“You can’t build a reputation on what you are going to do” Henry Ford




